Brooker Community School, Inc.
The meeting of the Brooker Community School Board of Directors was called to order at 8:02 a.m. on March 8, 2023.
The following Board Members were present:		
Suzanne McRee, Chairperson
Randy Starling, Vice Chairperson/Treasurer
Jerome Kelley, Secretary
Dalton Diggs
William Harrell
George Green
Gail Cook

Mr. Jerome Kelly led the meeting attendees in prayer.   Mr. Dalton Diggs led the group in the Pledge Allegiance to the Flag of the United State of America.

Opening Remarks by the Chairperson, Ms. Suzanne McRee.   She welcomed the two new board members, Mr. Dalton Diggs and Mr. George Green and allowed them to share their background with the board members.

Selection of Principal - The Chairperson, Ms. Suzanne McRee discussed the interview process for the top applicants for the position of Principal.   Ms. McRee stated that Dr. Felecia Moss has been selected as the candidate most qualified as the new Principal of the Brooker Community School.   Mr. Randy Starling indicated that he had met with Dr. Moss and discussed salary and benefits.   Dr. Moss indicated to Mr. Starling that she is willing and eager to accept the position and begin her new role.   Mr. Starling stated that Dr. Moss is willing to begin work the first week of April.   Mr. Starling expressed that our current fiscal year budget covers the cost of two staff members, the Principal and the Administrative Assistant.   Mr. George Green made a motion to nominate Dr. Felecia Moss as Principal of the new charter school.   Mr. Jerome Kelley seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous.  

Health Insurance – Mr. Randy Starling discussed the issue of health benefits.   Although the original plan was to provide a $500 stipend for employees to obtain health insurance on their own, Mr. George Green asked that this discussion be moved to the next meeting because of time constraints.  Everyone was in agreement that this issue will be discussed further at the next board of directors meeting.

Budget Amendment – Ms. Suzanne McRee mentioned that since a decision was made to provide transportation, a budget amendment is required to accommodate the costs associated with providing transportation, such as acquisition of a bus, fuel, insurance, and a bus driver.   Mr. Starling expressed that he removed $10,000 from the furniture budget since several classes have been adopted, he further indicated that he removed $5,000 from repairs and maintenance to help cover the expenses of transportation.   Budget amendment details are attached and made a part of these minutes.   Mr. George Green made a motion to accept the budget amendment as presented.   Ms. Gail Cook seconded the motion.  The budget amendment was unanimously approved.

Charter School Program Grant (CSP) - Mr. Randy Starling announced that the RFP for the competitive 2023 CSP grant has been posted.   He stated that the deadline for applying for this grant is Friday, March 17.   Mr. Starling further indicated that anyone on the board that would like to attend the instructional webinar about the details of CSP grant are welcome to register for the webinar.  Mr. Starling indicated that he will email the webinar details to the board members.

There being no further business, Mr. Randy Starling made a motion to adjourn.   Mr. George Green seconded the motion.   Meeting adjourned.
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